
File No. 11-0329-S7

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT and ORDINANCE FIRST CONSIDERATION 
relative to authorizing the Department of Public Works (DPW) to use the competitive sealed 
proposal selection process and construction manager/general contractor project delivery method 
for the Los Angeles Streetcar Project consistent with Charter Section 371.

Recommendation for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

PRESENT and ADOPT the ORDINANCE dated May 22, 2017 authorizing the DPW to use the 
competitive sealed proposal selection process and the Construction Manager/General 
Contractor project delivery method, and establishing criteria relating to such contracts for the 
construction of various components comprising the Los Angeles Streetcar Project.

Fiscal. Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst 
has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Comrr unity Impact Statement None submitted.

(Public Works and Gang Reduction Committee waived consideration of the above 
matter)

Summary:

On June 28, 2017, your Committee considered a May 23, 2017 City Attorney report and 
Ordinance dated May 22, 2017 relative to authorizing the DPW to use the competitive sealed 
proposal selection process and construction manager/general contractor project delivery method 
for the Los Angeles Streetcar Project consistent with Charter Section 371. According to the City 
Attorney, it has prepared and is transmitting an Ordnance, approved as to form and legality. 
The Ordinance would authorize the DPW to use the competitive sealed proposal selection 
process and the CMGC project delivery method for the Los Angeles Streetcar Project (Project) 
consistent with City Charter Section 371. The Project includes the design and construction cf a 
modern, fixed-rail streetcar system intended to improve connect:ons in the downtown Los 
Angeles transit network, address first-mile/last-mile difficulties, provide people with an alternative 
to traffic and parking, and revitalize downtown areas.

After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the Committee 
moved to recommend approval of the Ordinance as detailed in the May 23, 2017 City Attorney 
report and in the above recommendation. This matter is now submitted to Council for its 
consideration.

Respectfully Submitted

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
BONIN: YES



KORETZ: YES 
HUIZAR: YES
MARTINEZ: YES
RYU: YES
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